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NYRx Formulary Update: Nucynta and Xtampza 
What Pharmacy Providers and Prescribers Need to Know 
Effective January 1, 2025, Collegium Pharmaceutical, the manufacturer of Nucynta®, Nucynta ER®, 
and Xtampza® is no longer participating in the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program and therefore these 
drugs will no longer be covered by NYRx. Prior authorization is not available for these drugs. 

Prescribers should switch their patients to a preferred long-acting opioid product. Preferred Long-
Acting Opioids include buprenorphine patch, fentanyl patch, and morphine sulfate ER tablet. Preferred 
drugs will not require PA if the required coverage parameters are found in the member’s Medicaid 
claim history at the time of pharmacy claim submission and if clinical criteria are met as outlined in the 
PDL. Non-preferred drugs will require PA. 

 

Resources 
 NYRx Drug Class Coverage Overview: Long-Acting Opioids 
 NYRx Education & Outreach Website 
 NYRx Preferred Drug List 

https://newyork.fhsc.com/downloads/providers/NYRx_EO_notification_20231108.pdf
https://newyork.fhsc.com/providers/education-outreach.asp
https://newyork.fhsc.com/downloads/providers/NYRx_PDP_PDL.pdf
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Contact Information 
The NYRx Education & Outreach Call Center is available by phone at 1-833-967-7310 or by email at 
NYRxEO@primetherapeutics.com from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM ET, Monday through Friday, excluding 
holidays. 

Visit the NYRx Education & Outreach website for more information. 

mailto:NYRxEO@primetherapeutics.com
https://newyork.fhsc.com/providers/education-outreach.asp
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